
Wyoming Solid Waste and Recycling
Association  
 
We appreciate the opportunity to participate in the Rule making process in areas of our interest. We
particularly appreciate the willingness of WDEQ to conduct outreach meetings with stakeholders
prior to rule development. Our comments are detailed in the attached letter from our board. Thank
you.
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Wyoming Solid Waste & Recycling Association 

411 N. Forest Drive - PO Box 51978 - Casper, WY  82609 
Phone: 307-235-8397 

www.wswra.com 

 

January 20, 2019 

Ms. Meghan Lally 
Chair 
Wyoming Environmental Quality Council 
2300 Capitol Avenue 
Hathaway Bldg. 1st, Room 136 
Cheyenne, WY  82002 
 
RE: LETTER OF SUPPORT 

WYOMING SOLID WASTE RULES AND REGULATIONS 
CHAPTER 4 AND CHAPTER 6 

 
Dear Ms. Lally:  
 

The Wyoming Solid Waste and Recycling Association (WSWRA) membership consists of individuals, solid 
waste facility operators, engineers, mayors, county commissioners, and sales representatives from 
around Wyoming.  WSWRA’s mission is as follows: 

“The Wyoming Solid Waste and Recycling Association is dedicated to the advancement 
of knowledge in the planning, operation and management of solid waste and recycling 
systems within the state of Wyoming, to protect the health and well-being of Wyoming’s 
residents and resources.” 

WSWRA monitors rulemaking that affects our membership as the need arises.  WSWRA has reviewed 
the proposed changes to the Chapter 4 Construction and Demolition Landfill Regulations, and Chapter 6 
Transfer, Treatment, and Storage Facility Regulations of the Wyoming Solid Waste Rules and 
Regulations.  We find the proposed rules meet the state statutory requirements set forth in W.S. §16-3-
103(a)(i)(G) while consolidating and streamlining permitting for construction/demolition waste landfills 
and solid waste transfer, treatment, and storage facilities owned and operated by WSWRA’s members.  
WSWRA is in support of the proposed Chapter 4 and Chapter 6 rule changes filed on November 28, 2018 
with the Wyoming Environmental Quality Council (WQEC).    

Please feel free to contact me at (307) 856-8136 with any questions. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Steven F. Moldt, P.E. 
2018-2019 President 
Wyoming Solid Waste & Recycling Association  
 
 
 


